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2016  

Membership Meeting 

Dates 

January 28 

February 6 (banquet) 

March 31 

May 26 

August 6 (Versatility Day) &   

  Membership meeting 

September 29 

November 17 (Elections) 

Meetings are held at  7:30 

p.m. at Mad Jack’s Grill & 

Pub, 204 S. Chillicothe, 

Aurora.  Dinner purchase 

not required. Social hour 

6:30-7:30p.m.  

Join us at the May 26th 

meeting for a chance 

to win  a folding chair 

donated by Pat 

Lamantia/Purina. 

Buckeye GSPC Spring Field Trial   April 23rd & 24th 

Submitted by Anne Weslow
 

We had 135 entries, of which 128 dogs ran.  The grounds were in very 

good condition.  We had great weather and great team work (some pretty 

good shooting too) to make for a very smooth trial.  Scott and I want to 

thank everyone for your help and participation.  In addition to helping with 

the judging, we had numerous club members and some that aren’t (yet), 

chipping in bagging birds and spending long hours in the saddle planting 

birds.  Many members also donated food for lunches or appetizers and 

helped keep the kitchen running smoothly.  A trial this size requires a ton 

of effort and co-operation from everyone involved.  A special thanks goes 

out to Charlie Brown (Stake Manager) and Fred Ryan (Secretary) for run-

ning a great trial.  

See you in the fall!!   Oct 8 and 9, 2016. 

 

 

May 12, 2016 

Spring Field Trial Results 

Tri Valley  Wildlife Area 

Dresden, Ohio 
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Congratulations to all our winners: 

Open All Age       Amateur All Age  

1st Rumor:  O/H Art Terstage     All placements withheld 

Open Gun Dog  - 31 starters    Open Limited Gun Dog – 29 starters 

1st Elvis:    O–Lance Felty  H–Chris Goegan   1st Kate : O/H Chris Young 

2nd Cruzin’s Rocket Queen: H-Dan DiMambro  2nd Jack : O/H Steve Stefaniak 

3rd Storm:  H-Chris Goegan     3rd Bonnie: O-Fred Ryan  H-Dan DiMambro 

4th Trouble :  O-Paul Gall  H-Chris Goegan   4th Elvis:  O–Lance Felty  H–Chris Goegan 

Amateur Gun Dog – 16 starters    Amateur Limited Gun Dog – 19 starters 

1st Smitty :  Brian Smith     1st Billy the Kid: Laura Fairchild 

2nd Billy the Kid:  Laura Fairchild    2nd Sparkle : Fred Ryan 

3rd Bonnie:   Fred Ryan     3rd Elvis: Lance Felty 

       

Open Puppy       Open Derby 

1st Reilly:  O/H-Steve Stefaniak    1st Thor:  H-Chris Goegan 

2nd Thor: H-Chris Goegan     2nd Reilly:  O/H-Steve Stefaniak 

3rd Fire:  O-Geo Goegan  H-Chris Goegan   3rd Dixie:  Knarr 

4th Missy H-Chris Goegan    4th Missy H-Chris Goegan 

NGSPA of Ohio Championships     April 25-28, 2016 
Submitted by Jen Sheehan 

 
After a busy, well-run event hosted by the Buckeye GSP Club, we slowed things 

down a bit for the beginning of the Ohio Championships.  We started the week 

off with 80 degrees and sunshine, but Ohio proved to be fickle and showed us a 

little bit of everything; including rain, thunder, lightning, and high winds.  We          

2persevered, with the help of our dedicated club members, and had 50 dogs vy-

ing for the top spots in 3 events.   

 

Open Shooting Dog:  Judges:  Chase and Mark Verdoorn  — 18 entries 

Champion:  In-Country’s Break A Leg 

                      Owner:  Chris Young       Handler:  Dan DiMambro 

Runner Up:  Mucci’s Blu By You 

                       Owner:  Francesco Mucci   Handler:  Dan DiMambro 

 

Open All Age:      Judges:  Chase and Mark Verdoorn — 12 entries 

Champion:  Chicoree’s Sparkle In Her Eye 

            Owner:  Fred Ryan     Handler:  Dan DiMambro 

Runner Up:  Smithwicks Hard Licker 

                      Owner:  Megan Smith    Handler:  Brian Smith 
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Amateur Shooting Dog:   Judges:  Denny Keeton and Jack Alexander — 20 entries 

Champion:  Jagermeister’s Dollop of Daisy     

                      Owner/Handler:  Joe Orndorff 

Runner Up:   Hi-N’s Feed Jake     Owner/Handler:  Hank Lewis 

 

We would like to thank our judges for the time that they spent in the saddle and for making the trip to come 

and support our event.  Thank you to pros Chris Goegan and Dan DiMambro for attending our event.   Thank 

you to Russ Roth, Brian Smith and Dennis Meinke for bird planting and anything and everything else that I 

asked them to do.  Thank you to Jim Wallace and Chris Young for all of their hard work, marshalling and 

keeping things running smoothly.  Thank you to Meredith Mays for wrangling and for all of her hard work 

during the week.  Special thanks to Doc Reynolds for everything he does to make this event happen. 

Thank you to Diane Roth, Eileen Smith, Sher Meinke, Doc Reynolds and anyone else who donated food for 

us to eat during the week.  It was eaten with gusto and thoroughly enjoyed.   

 

GSPCO weekend trial:  April 29-30 
 

Open Gun Dog:   Judges:  Jack Alexander / Art Terstage — 24 dogs 

1st Jax    O:Matt Smith   H: Dan DiMambro 

2nd Buddy   O:Steve Ericson   H:  Chris Goegan 

3rd Tex  O: Steve Rankin H: Chris Goegan 

4th Jade  O: Todd Fieltz  H: Chris Goegan 

 

Amateur All Age:  Judges:  Chris Young / Jim Wallace 

1st Fannie  O/H:  Fred Ryan 

All other placements withheld. 

 

Open All Age:  Judges : Chris Young / Jim Wallace 

1st Fannie  O: Fred Ryan  H: Dan DiMambro 

2nd Moto  O: James & Sarah Messer   H: Chris Goegan 

3rd Bonnie:  O: Fred Ryan  H: Dan DiMambro 

4th Blu  O: Francesco Mucci   H: Dan DiMambro 

 

Open Derby:  Judges: Justin Allen / Meredith Mays 

1st Max   O/H: Gale Graves 

All other placements withheld. 

 

Open Puppy:  Judges:  Justin Allen / Meredith Mays 

1st Missy      H: Chris Goegan 

2nd Fire   O: Giovanni Goegan      H: Chris Goegan 

3rd Thor  O: Marion Machlusa  H: Chris Goegan 

4th Sophie     H: Chris Goegan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on next page 
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President — Dennis Meinke 

We just returned from a fine week of running dogs; the NGSPA Ohio Championships, the GSPCO 
weekend horseback trial and a quick run over to the Oak Ridge Pointing Dog Club’s hunt test. It was 
a pretty fair week for running dogs a little rain and some cold days but all went very well. I want to 
thank everyone who either help run these trials or participated.  
 
Special thanks goes out to Doc Reynolds, Chris Young and Jen Sheehan who lead the way in putting 
on the GSPCO trial and the Ohio Championship. As always club members provided good support 
with bird planting, fields marshaling, food service, happy hour, and raffle along with many other 
ways. Nice when a team pulls together to get a big job done. 
 
Next is the Specialty Show on July 16th followed by Versatility Day August 6th then on to our fall 
horseback field trial September 24&25th followed by Hunt Test October 1st and 2nd. Please mark 
your calendars and come out and support these events. 

Membership Secretary — Sherry Meinke 

I would like to welcome new member  Matthew and Lisa Budrett and returning members Meredith 

Mays , Cliff Mesnard and George Epling. 

TROPHY MIA 

Submitted by Laurie Brown. 

 

We are still trying to track down the rotating  

puppy trophy.  If you are aware of its whereabouts, 

please contact Laurie at  cabrown3045@gmail.com 

Amateur Gun Dog:  Judges:  Cliff Mesnard / Brian Smith 

1st Pete   O/H: Mark Calder 

2nd Hook  O/H: Scott Weslow 

3rd Samalu  O:  Maclean/Adams   H: Jamie O’Donnell 

 

After a long week at the grounds, we had a short, fun, weekend trial.  

Many thanks to everyone who helped out.   Thank you to Diane Roth, 

Eileen Smith and Sher Meinke for hosting the Happy Hour and putting 

our raffle together.  Thank you to Art Jones for cooking breakfast.  

Thank you to Cheryl Graves for helping out with the lunches. Thank 

you to Mike Petrillo for donating pies and cannolis for dessert. Thank 

you to our judges and pros for supporting our trial.  Thank you to Scott 

Weslow and Dennis Meinke for gunning for our retrieving stakes. 

Thank you to all the club members who donated items for the raffle or 

who made food items.   
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Pines Pot Roast 

 

Ingredients: 
1 3-4 lb Chuck Roast 
1 teaspoon garlic powder 

1 teaspoon seasoned salt 
1 teaspoon black pepper 

1 tablespoon beef bouillon paste or granules 

1 cup sliced onion 

3 cloves crushed garlic 

2 bay leaves 

1 can cream of mushroom soup (standard size) 

½ cup or so white wine  
1 tablespoons Worcestershire sauce 

 

Preparation 

Preheat oven to 350. Rub roast with combined garlic powder, seasoned salt 
and pepper. Oil large pan and sear roast on all sides. Place roast in roasting 
or oven proof pan, sprinkle granules or paste over roast and cover with onion, 
garlic and bay leaf. Combine soup wine and  Worcestershire sauce and pour 
over meat. Cover and bake for 2 ½ to 3 hours or until desired tenderness. 
Remove bay leaf before serving. Sauce can be reduced in a pan until desired 
thickness. Serves one greedy man for 2 days, or about 8 people for a meal if 

that man wants to share.  
 
 

 
 
Marin and Allison 
The Pines of Dresden Bed and Breakfast 
(740)754-4422 
www.thepinesofdresden.com 

MANY THANKS  ALLISON AND  MARIN FOR THE   

COMFORTS OF HOME AWAY FROM HOME.  OUR 

JUDGES AND PARTICIPANTS ENJOYED THE       

AMENITIES OF THE IVY AND THE PINES OF DRESDEN. 

From the Kitchen of  Marin.  

http://www.thepinesofdresden.com/
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By-Laws: Proposed Revision of  Section 1.02. Dues 

Changes are either underlined or crossed out. 

To be discussed at the May 28th meeting.  Your input is encouraged.  If you are unable to attend the 

meeting, please forward comments to Cheryl Knight, Club Secretary, at knightfarms@gmail.com. 
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Printed with permission 
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About our members….. 

Submitted by Doc Reynolds and Eileen Smith 
 

Robert Reynolds, DVM, aka “DOC” has been an active member of the 
GSPCO since 1998; winning the Sportsman of the Year Award in 2013 and 
holding the office of Treasurer of the Club since 2010.  Doc has given the 
community 44 years of dedicated service and expertise. 
 
Doc was born in Grove City, Pa., graduated from Ohio State College of   
Veterinary Medicine and is married to Amy Harris Reynolds.  Doc is        
associated with South Mill Pet Care and Doctors Park Veterinary Clinic in 
Canfield.  On April 26th you could find Doc at the Reynolds Maternity 
Ward where he performed a C-section on first-time mom Izzy, and con-
tinuing hands-on care for these pups. 
 
Any other interests: I am an avid hunter, but as the wild bird hunting 
disappeared from our area I became involved in competition because of my 
love for bird dogs. With retirement on the horizon, I am looking forward to 
more family time and enjoying dogs, horses and friends. 
 
Why GSPs: I have had bird dogs 
since I was in high school. First an 
English Setter, then 4 Wiems, the 
last who was the most beautiful 
you have ever seen. She couldn’t 
find a bird if it was between her 
legs, so I looked in the want ads 
and saw an ad for a GSP. 
 
I had always liked the ones who 
were my patients so I bought a 
puppy that my son named Vader. 
After her first hunt test title and 
puppy placement, I was hooked! A dozen GSPs later, I am still hooked! 
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Sportsmanship 

Kendell with Gale Graves 

Submitted by Meredith Mays 

My 10 year old daughter, Kendall ran a derby dog this weekend at the GSPC 

of Ohio. Her brace mate was Chris Goegan, a GSP pro from Ohio. I will 

say....he was an amazing sportsman, he stayed right beside her, helped her turn 

her dog, told her when to blow her whistle, when to get off her horse, he con-

centrated solely on helping her. I was so impressed with his mannerism. Justin 

Allen and I judged her so she couldn't be placed because she is my daughter. 

But she won the stake with the pup that had three very steady finds.  

Blast from the past. 

Submitted by Laurie Brown 

Found this, and after we were talking 
about the "good old days" at Killdeer 
and these exact horses, thought it 
would be fun to post. Circa October 
1996/ Scott Weslow on Magic, Gale 
Graves on Boots, and Charlie  Brown 
on Rocky! Gosh the boys look like 
babies!! 

Condolences to Kelly and Jerry Custer 

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to Kelly and Jerry 

Custer on their loss of Niki.  No one ever told her that 

she was not a shorthair.  She was well-known to the 

shorthair community and will be missed.  RIP little 

one. 

https://www.facebook.com/justin.allen.90410
https://www.facebook.com/justin.allen.90410
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Memorial Day 

Northeast Ohio experienced a mild winter and spring.  Our thoughts turn to summer.  While sum-

mer does not actually arrive until June 20, we associate Memorial Day as the beginning of summer 

where we enjoy picnics and cookouts. 

 

Many of us remember Memorial Day being called Decoration Day.  The holiday began after the Civil 

War .  It is not the anniversary of any particular battle in the Civil War, but a day set aside to remem-

ber the fallen soldiers decorating their graves with flowers.  In 1873, New York was the first state to 

officially recognize the last Monday in May  as Decoration Day and by 1890 all northern states cele-

brated it.  Unfortunately, the South chose to celebrate Decoration Day on a separate day.  In order to 

bring unity  on remembering our fallen heroes, after World War I the holiday became a day to honor 

all fallen American soldiers in any military battle not just the Civil War.  In 1971, Congress changed 

the name of the holiday to Memorial Day and proclaimed it a national holiday. 

 

Did you ever wonder why on Memorial weekend, the 

veterans sold silk poppy flowers? In 1915 Lt. Col. John 

Crae, a doctor in the Canadian army wrote  a war poem, “In 

Flanders Field.” In his poem, McCrea wrote that  “In Flanders 

fields, the poppies blow between the crosses, row on row, that 

mark our place…”  Moina Michael, a professor at the           

University of Georgia, responded with her own poem, “We 

Shall Keep the Faith.”  The first two lines read, “We cherish 

too, the poppy red that grows on fields where valor led.”  It 

was her idea to wear poppies on Memorial Day to represent a 

badge of honor to our fallen soldiers.  Later, while teaching a 

class of disabled veterans, she realized that these veterans 

need financial and occupational support; so she began to sell 

silk poppies with all the funds going to support disabled       

veterans. 

 

While visiting the United States from France, Madam Guerin took home the idea of selling poppies 

with all the proceeds going to help war-orphaned children.  This idea was so popular that Madam 

Guerin eventually turned this idea into the VFW — Veterans of Foreign Wars.   In 1922, the VFW was 

the first veterans organization to nationally sell “poppies.”  

 

This year, when you are approached by someone selling poppies, remember to given in memory of 

those who gave the ultimate sacrifice.  Wear it proudly. 

 

Have a safe holiday, Eileen 

Come for the day….and stay and play. 
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GOOD LUCK to all the  participants at the Oakridge Pointing Dog Club, Inc.’s 

walking field trial May 28-30, 2016.  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Submitted by Cindi Chilbert 
 
The Specialty weekend is July 15th 16th and 17th.  The Bill Stanton Community Park, Madison Ohio. 
 
It is usually a beautiful day.  Bring a lawn chair and sun protection, a hat or umbrella.  Each day 
starts at 8:00 am and goes till Best in Show is completed some time around 3 or 4 pm usually.  Lots 
of interesting  breeds have been added to the AKC family so come, buy a catalog and don't miss 
watching your favorite breed compete.  There is a specific class for GSP field and hunt test dogs. 
 
The official premium for the show is not available yet. 
 
For more information contact Cindi at seugenhof@aol.com. 

Specialty Show 

Versatility Day — August 6, 2016  

Come for the day….and stay and play. 

 

Members and non-members with their families and dogs are 

welcome to Crooked Creek Conservation Club on August 6, 

2016 for a fun-filled day of trainings and camaraderie.   

 

Event starts at 10:00 a.m.  Picnic at Noon. Meeting at 1:00 p.m.  

The Club will provide the hot dogs and burgers. Bring a dish to 

pass, as well as your drink of choice. 

 

For more information, contact Dennis Meinke at 

djmeinke@zoominternet.net.  

 

Crooked Creek Conservation Club is located at 4323 SR 534 in 

Hartsgrove/Rome Ohio. 
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Helping Hands 

Submitted by Anne Weslow 

The Associated Bird Dog Club of Ohio has scheduled a work day at Tri-Valley Wildlife Area on        

Saturday, June 25th.  The work day starts at 10:00 a.m., followed by a pot luck picnic at Noon.  In order 

to volunteer for NEXT YEAR, the form provided by the Division of Wildlife must be filled out and    

returned to Jeannie Wagner, 2048 Grafton Road, Elyria, Ohio  44035. 

If you have not submitted the form, you are unable to help at the work day.  However, all are welcome to 

the picnic.  The Associated Bird Dog Club of Ohio will be giving out awards for the Ohio Dog of the 

Year in several different categories.  This year, GSPC of Ohio will also be presenting the plaques of win-

ners. 

Many hands make light  work. 

Shorthairs in the News 

On March 24, 2016, Los Angeles Airport Police dog put his nose to the test and was 

instrumental in discovering a flight attendant carrying 70 pounds of cocaine worth 

over $2 million in her carry-on bag.  This was just another day at work for  four-year 

old GSP Nori, who is just one of the 37 canine units at the Los Angeles LAX airport.  

These dogs are trained by the National Explosives Detection Canine Team Program 

and are then assigned to both TSA-led and state and local law enforcement-led canine 

teams. GSPs, along with other breeds such as Vizslas, German Sheppards, and Labs 

are known for their keen sense of smell and endurance. https://www.tsa.gov/news/

testimony/2014/06/24/canine-teams-effectiveness-securing-transportation-systems. 

 

 

According to a  local canine  officer, constant and repetitive training is required  

When training narcotics dogs, you have to decide what language your commands will be in: English, German, Czech, 

Dutch or French.  The officer  explained  that you set up a box with an odor in it and a tennis ball.  The fourth side of the 

box is open.  You hype your dog up and take him to the box to sniff and get the odor.  You make the dog sit and feed the 

ball to the dog while praising and enforcing the sit command.  Place your hand in the open side of the box and feed your 

dog the tennis ball through the top of the box.  This step is repeated as many times as necessary until the dog eventually 

sits on his own.  You then add another box to the training exercise which has no odor, which is referred to as a blank.  

The dog has to learn NOT to sit.  This exercise is repeated until the dog learns to sit on the box with the odor.  A third 

box is introduced, following the same steps but this time you begin throwing the ball over the dog’s head or at his feet 

for a reward.  Be careful the dog does not see you throw the ball.  The dog should be staring at the box with the odor.  

Add a fourth box to the training, placing the boxes in what is called “four corners.”  Repeating the training exercise es-

tablished above except you start putting smaller pieces of the ball in with the odor, eventually you will not put any ball 

pieces in with the odor.  You are now ready to start teaching the search pattern.  Start with easy finds along a wall so the 

dog has to search for the odor, reinforcing the training exercise when necessary.  Slowly start working the dog on differ-

ent areas to search, which reinforces odor and works on search patterns along with leash control. 
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Schedule of  Fall Events 

Executive Board 

Dennis Meinke — President 

Eileen Smith — Vice President 

Robert (Doc) Reynolds — Treasurer 

Cheryl  Knight — Secretary 

Geoff Marlo — Board Member 

Jen Sheehan — Board Member 

Gale Graves — Board Member 

German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio 

10794 Butternut Road 

Chesterland, Ohio  44026 

Next newsletter deadline: September  1, 2016 

Send articles and event information to Eileen Smith at 

besmith75@aol.com.   

Website information send to Anne Weslow at 

anne.weslow@earthlink.net. 

Horseback field trial —  September 24 & 25 

Hunt Test — October 1 & 2 

Buckeye Club Field Trial — October 8 & 9 

Wye Island —  November 4—6  


